
Office of the Third Congressional District of 
New Jersey to Serve Constituents under the 
Supervision of the Office of the Clerk 

PRESS RELEASE 

Washington, DC—The office of former Representative Andy Kim will continue to serve the people 
of the Third Congressional District of New Jersey under the supervision of the Clerk of the House 
of Representatives. Representative Kim resigned December 8, 2024.  

Please note that the office will be closed from December 23, 2024, through January 2, 2025, 
and will reopen January 3, 2025. 

Under House Rules, the Clerk manages vacant offices and their staff after a Member dies, resigns, 
or is expelled. This authority, which does not include voting representation, continues until a 
successor is elected to fill the vacant seat. The Acting Clerk of the House is Kevin F. McCumber. 
This is the fifteenth vacancy to occur during the 118th Congress. Nineteen vacancies occurred in 
the 117th Congress. 

Representative-elect Herbert C. Conway Jr. will take the oath of office to serve the Third 
Congressional District of New Jersey for the 119th Congress on January 3, 2025. Requests for 
further details should be directed to the Office of the Clerk (202) 225-7000. 

December 8, 2024 


